# ST GEORGE'S CATHOLIC SCHOOL

e-mail: sch.351@educ.somerset.gov.uk

Tel: 01823 284130 Fax: 01823 325946



The Mount TAUNTON Somerset TA1 3NR

Headteacher: Mr Mark Braund

9 January 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year to you all. I hope you all had a lovely Christmas with your families and friends. It has been wonderful seeing the children yesterday and today and hearing about their holidays.

## Thank you

I just wanted to thank you all for your support with all the events in the lead up to Christmas. I was absolutely delighted with the attendance at all the events including the Christmas Bazaar, KS1 Nativity and Carol Service. I also appreciated the comments on the performance and behaviour of the children at all events – this was fed back to the children.

## School Mass at St George's Church

Just a reminder that the start of term School Mass is at St George's Church on Thursday at 9:30am. All are welcome to attend.

### Mufti Day for Children in Glastonbury House

As a reward for Glastonbury House having the highest total of house points in the autumn term, all pupils in Glastonbury House will be allowed to wear non-school uniform on Friday. We would like the children to wear at least one piece of clothing to be the colour green – the house colour. Please do not worry if you do not have anything green.

### **End of Day Collection**

Just a reminder that when driving to school to pick up your child there may be a queue to enter the KS1 playground. You need to stay in your vehicle until you are safely parked on the playground. Staff will stay with the children until they are picked up. It is equally important to stick to the one way system as this will reduce the congestion at the end of the school day and will make it a safer area for all. We must keep the one way system clear as we would have major problems if the emergency services needed to drive on to this road. Can I also ask that we continue to be extra vigilant when driving around the premises of the school and to stick to areas that are permitted for parking.

Kind regards,

Mark Braund Headteacher